LHRMA Board Meeting 
August 5, 2009 
Present:
Elly Hardekopf, Jennifer Monroe, Barb Benes, Mark Pankoke,  Melissa Price, Cathy Maddox, Russ Roberts, Lin Blodgett, Tara Jennings, Cindy Mefford, Kathy Harper          
President:

· Amber Artz has set up a Face Book page – Lhrma Ne. 
· SHRM has a page “like” Face Book – for questions 

· How to give away FREE State Conf. Registration:  raffle off tickets 10 for $5.00. Money going to SHRM Foundation.  

A
Lin will sell the tickets and be responsible for the raffle.  She will also give Kathy info for an email blast 
-
Date change:  Leadership Conf. is Oct. 28 & 29 in Lincoln.  Most of board will be going to 29th meeting.

-
Tri-State Conf. will start up again in 2010. 

-
With Duad meeting in Oct, some changes to the Annual events 
1)  Past Presidents will be recognized in Nov, not Oct.  Nov will also be “bring the boss” to the meeting day – hear speaker Brad Black. 
2)  Volunteers will be recognized at the Dec. social instead of Nov. 

-
Have received the signed copy of the By-Laws from SHRM – paper form 

A
There will be a separate meeting for ALL board members to review the Policy and Procedures on Tues. 9/8 at 11:30, same location unless Kathy tells us differently.

Secretary:
· Elly will miss the August meeting so Cathy will put out the table tents and Barb will take new member pictures

A
Would like to have ALL newsletter articles by Friday, 8/14.  I’m on vacation on 8/17 so would like to submit before I leave

-
The August newsletter was a misprint – the printer used the wrong proof – will put some of the corrections in the Sept. newsletter

Administrative Assistant:   
· No info to share 
· Needs to receive the SHRM State Conference info sent so it can be added as a link on the LHRMA web page 

Diversity:
A
ILG will have technical training on 10/13, would like to advertise it in the newsletter – we did that last year – approved 
President Elect/Govt. Relations:

· EFCA – still having some discussion on in it in DC 
Treasurer: 
· Had a returned check, bank has not sent a copy to know who it was from.  Check was $40 and bank charge was $7.00.   
· Books are at the new CPA firm to have taxes done. 

· Passed around letters from the member auditors that reviewed the books in July. 

Programs: 

· No report
Membership:

· Wondering if anyone has been contacted by Express Personnel about their upcoming program on 9/9.  Only Cathy has received something. 
· 41 new members in 2009, 1 pending.  The economy has had an impact on membership this year. 

HRCI: 
A
Melissa will get with Cindy to get the SHRM Learning System ordered with the LHRMA credit card 
-
Eight people registered for Fall Session so far 

-
Kenda asked if a “webinar” could be set up for the Study Groups – will check more into this 

Workforce: 
· Feb. 28, 2010 is the Career Expo – Meeting with LPS on 8/17

· Looking into have the brochure created by a professional 

· Will invite college age students in 2010 

College Relations:
· Tim Wiedman from Doane has submitted a student for the LHRMA Scholarship.  Have asked that the “student” complete the application on line before money is given.  Student is Becky Springer - $500
SHRM Foundation Rep: 

-
Will have one more awareness handouts at the Nov. meeting – will meet the goal for the year 
Past President: 

-
No report  
